
CITY OF BEL AIRE 

STAFF REPORT 
 

DATE:    May 3, 2022 
TO:         Ty Lasher, City Manager 
FROM:   Dave Leiker, Public Works Director 
 
RE:         Fire Hydrant and Valve Replacement Proposal 
 

 

 
BACKGROUND 

Every year Sedgwick County Fire Department tests and inspects all fire hydrants in Bel Aire and 

generates a report of hydrants that are in need of repair or replacement.  Public Works staff has verified 

this information and made repairs to all the hydrants that were in this 2021 report. There are six 

hydrants that are identified in the report as leaking or difficult to operate and are in need of 

replacement.  

 

DISCUSSION 

In the past, when new water lines were installed the hydrants were typical replaced.  However, these 

hydrants in need of replacement are on water mains which are fortunately in good condition. Three out 

of the six hydrants that need replaced do not currently have independent shut-off valves associated 

with them.  These three hydrants require an isolation valve to be installed so maintenance can be 

performed without shutting off water to residents. One of the six hydrants is no longer needed because 

there was a new hydrant installed across the street. So there is no need to replace this hydrant but we 

need to eliminate it and install a valve in its place to allow for better water system isolation.  

Summary of hydrant and valve replacements is as follows: REMOVE AND REPLACE FIVE (5) HYDRANTS, 

REMOVE ONE (1) FIRE HYDRANT, ADD FOUR (4) GATE VALVES  

 

RECOMMENDATION 

Funding is available in the water system and repair budget for this project and staff recommends the 

low bid from Utility Maintenance Contractors for the amount of $39,175. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 



 


